
 

 

 

NATIONAL BOARD OF EXAMINATIONS  
IN MEDICAL SCIENCES 

NEW DELHI 

Dated: 22.07.2024 

NOTICE 
 

****  
 Subject: Extension of Test City Selection Window for NEET-PG 2024  

 
1. NBEMS vide its notice dated 18th July 2024 has opened an online window from 19th July 

2024 to 22nd July 2024 (till 11:55PM), allowing the NEET-PG 2024 candidates to exercise 
their choices of preferred test cities to take the examination. 
 

2. It has been noted that few candidates are yet to submit their test city choices. In order to 
enable them to submit their choices, the test city selection window has been extended 
by a day till 23rd July 2024 (11:55 PM). No further extension shall be granted. 

 
3. Candidates who would fail to provide any preferences regarding the test cities during this 

online window shall be allocated a test centre by NBEMS anywhere in the country, as per 
availability. 

 
4. For any query/clarification/assistance, please contact NBEMS Candidate Care Support at 

+91-7996165333 or write to NBEMS at its helpline portal accessible through applicant login.  
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